
June 27, 2019 
 
 

19-128 APPROVE INTER-GOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH 
THE CITY OF PORTLAND FOR CONSTRUCTION 
WORKFORCE DIVERSITY TRACKING 

 
PREPARED BY: John MacLean, Finance and Procurement Manager, 

Planning and Capital Construction 
FINANCIAL 
RESPONSIBILITY: Linda Degman, Director, Planning and Capital Construction 
  
APPROVED BY: Sylvia Kelley, Executive Vice President 
 Mark Mitsui, College President  
 
REPORT: At the April 18th, 2019, the Board approved BA19-100 to 

affirm Board policy on COBID participation on bond-funded 
projects and to establish aspirational goals for workforce 
diversity on construction projects.   

 
 The College has determined that the most cost-effective way 

to track construction workforce diversity is to partner with the 
City of Portland Bureau of Revenue and Financial Services.  
The City has an established unit that provides these services 
for the City and other public agencies in the Metro area.  
Partnering with the City will save the College the costs of 
acquiring specialized software to track and report this data 
and the staff costs of entering data and producing reports. 

 
 The proposed price from the City is $58,508 annually to 

track six (6) projects a year.  Over the life of the 2017 bond 
the anticipated costs are $234,032. 

 
RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Directors authorize PCC to execute an 

Inter-Governmental Agreement with the City of Portland for 
Construction Workforce Diversity reporting services.   
Funding will be from 2017 Bond Funds. 
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